Brooklyn Public School- P&C Association- Creative Art’s Programme
2013 Terms and Conditions: 

Bookings - What you must do before your child can attend a CAP class 

To book a class-  please notify the CAP coordinator (a parent whose contact details are 

provided in the School newsletter - distributed via class email or School website) by the first 

week of each Term that your child will be attending/continuing a CAP class. 

You must provide the CAP Coordinator with the following information (or confirm that no 

changes apply to existing details): 

* Your contact details in the event of lesson cancellation.
* A back-up plan for the after-school arrangement for the Student in the event of a

lesson being cancelled at short notice (such as the Student should either go home on

the bus, walk, wait to be picked up or join Kids Club). You may wish to enroll the

Student in Kid's Club to enable this service to be a back-up option, however, please

note that the relevant fees for this service will apply.

Cancellation Policy - Re Tutor 

In the event that the Tutor requires to cancel the lesson at short notice (i.e. on the day of an 

after-school lesson) Parents/Caregivers will be sent a message from the Tutor. All 

Parents/Caregivers must make sure the Student has a back-up plan in place for after-school 

arrangements. Lessons cancelled by the Tutor will be rescheduled as make up lessons or 

credited against the following terms fees. 

Cancellation Policy - Re Student  
Applicable to Private Lessons only
Make-up lessons will only be an option where more than 48 hours’ notice is provided to the tutor.
Please contact the Tutor directly if a lesson is to be cancelled. 

Cancellations within 48 hours will not be credited with a make- up lesson. One (1) make- up lesson per 

term only will be offered by the Tutor where possible. This make- up lesson will be 

rescheduled by the Tutor where feasible. If this is not possible a refund/credit for missed 

lessons will not apply, unfortunately, as CAP courses are heavily subsidised and Tutors 

are paid an hourly rate for their time. 

There are no make-up lessons offered for group classes.
Discontinuation of Lessons Policy 

If a Student or Parent/Caregiver wishes to discontinue lessons, notice must be given before 

the 3rd scheduled lesson of the Term. Please notify the CAP coordinator ASAP so that this 

lesson time may be available to another student. In the event of cancellation at any time 

from the 3rd week of Term then the full Term payment will apply (unless an alternative 

student can be found for the designated lesson time). 

Start and completion dates of CAP classes will be confirmed by the CAP course 

Coordinator at the commencement of each term. 

Payment Terms 

Payment can be made by cheque or exact cash to the school office or via payment directly 

into the P&C bank account (EFT). Invoices will be sent from week 7 via email and are 

payable within 14 days .

Behavioural issues arising in CAP classes:

Disruptive behaviour by a student will be referred to The Principle. A child may be asked to leave a class due to disrupting others and/or not being respectful to others. 

